Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting March 15, 1976

Edward C. Clarke, Chairman, presiding -- Eric Tenney and Richard Schacht present.

Helen DePesa talked to Ed Clarke about her mother Nellie Sipperelle Mrs. DePesa told Ed about her mother's financial condition and the financial burden of keeping her in a Nursing Home.

Paul Acorn renewed his pistol permit.

Mr. Richard Saville talked to the Selectmen about the noise on Main Street for the last two Saturday nights due to the fact that the Studio Resturant is open from twelve midnight to two or three in the morning on Sunday morning. He says that if this keeps up there is sure to be trouble at some time in the future as most of the people coming are intoxicated and very noisy.

Mr. Saville also complained about the horses being kept in the house next door to him, he says that there is an awful smell and the horses keep digging up his lawn. The Selectmen will have to talk to the Chief about these problems and see if they can make some decision.

Barry Frosch asked the Selectmen about a map for the Rescue Squad, one that shows the streets of Antrim. The Selectmen said that they could be obtained from the State Highway Department.

Chief Craig reported to the Selectmen. The Selectmen mentioned the complaint by Mr. Saville and the Chief gave his account of the episode both the Selectmen and the Chief agreed that he has a legitimate complaint and the Selectmen instructed the Chief to be out there on Main Street next Saturday night and Sunday Morning to see if that will deter the noise makers.

The Chief and Ed Clarke discussed other problems and complaints.

Lloyd Henderson, Town Counsel, met with the Selectmen to discuss a number of legal problems and to see if the Selectmen can come to some decision about the Cilley property. The Selectmen will meet on Thursday night at 7 P. M. to refigure the Cilley property cards and to make a decision.

They mentioned the College but that was tabled for the time being.

Lloyd showed the Selectmen copies of letters sent by Bennington Counsel to the Hillsboro County Commissioners in regard to the Antrim-Bennington Bridge.

The Selectmen and Lloyd discussed the lease for the Drug Store that is to be set up in the old Beauty Shop.

Paul Doyle was also in this evening to clear up the confusion about the taxes on his property. It seems that he has not received his deed yet and the Selectmen told him to check with his lawyer and make sure that it was recorded. He also asked why his taxes were so high. He took a form with wich to appeal his assessment and said that he would make a decision whether to appeal or not at a later date.